Present were Oliver Andrews and Betty Hooper.

George St. John came in to see if he might again have permission to trap beavers on the Lydia Dodge lot. Permission granted.

Application for a pistol permit was filled out by Paul Delphia.

H. Randall Parker brought in a letter for the Selectmen to sign pertaining to the purchase of 53 acres of the old railroad bed which is owned by the Censervation-Commission with application to the government for matching funds. This land will be used for recreational activities.

Mary Ann Martel and Joanne Luneau, representing the Food Co-op distribution, asked if they might use the Town Hall every Thursday from 2:30 pm to about 7:30 pm for their program. They were asked to return next Thursday for consideration.

Milton Elliott brought in an application for gravel removal.

With the absence of the full Board of Selectmen, he chose not to leave the application, but to return at another time as he prefers to make explanations that the Selectmen might fully understand his purpose.